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Ref: PL28.246038  
 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on 17th May 2016. 
 
The Board decided to refuse permission generally in accordance with the 
following reasons and considerations. 
 
 

Reasons and Considerations 
 
 
Having regard to the long established usage of the sports ground to the 
west of the site the board considered that the western boundary treatment 
indicated on the original planning application, ref No 13/35825, was a more 
appropriate treatment and saw no reason to allow it to be changed. 
 
 
In deciding not to accept the Inspector’s recommendation to grant 
permission, the Board had regard to the longstanding use of the adjacent 
sports ground and considered that the boundary proposed would be 
injurious to the amenity of this facility. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Board Member: __________________ Date: 18th May 2016.  
   Michael Leahy 
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